13 October 2004

Pakeha encouraged to participate in second hikoi

WARC (Waikato Anti-Racism Coalition) members are encouraging other Pakeha to attend the second hikoi opposing the Governments proposed Foreshore and Seabed bill.  The October 16 demonstration in Auckland will involve a march along Queen St, and is an on-going attempt by Maori and Pakeha to stop the proposed law.

Alex Barnes, a Pakeha member of WARC, says that a Pakeha presence is vital for this second hikoi.  

“Having a Pakeha presence sends a clear signal to our country’s leaders that this issue is not just “a Maori issue”, and that the legislation will impact negatively on us all.”

WARC is a collective of primarily Pakeha who have promoted social justice and Treaty of Waitangi education in the Waikato area for over 20 years.  The group has been involved in a national movement of Pakeha and non-Maori treaty educators since the 1980s, which has promoted human rights and social justice in New Zealand.  Mr Barnes stated that the participation of Pakeha in national hikoi such as this, celebrates their long-standing involvement in holding their governments accountable to the highest principle of justice. 

“The Foreshore and Seabed issue is part of a broader question of justice and human rights in this country, which all people who live here must consider seriously.  As Pakeha, we have a responsibility to act in good faith to all peoples here, and this legislation flies in the face of this principle” Mr. Barnes said.

The second hikoi will begin at Mayoral Drive in Auckland at 10 am, and will walk down Queen Street, along Waterfront Drive, and end at Orakei Marae in Bastion Point.  An estimated 20,000 people converged on Parliament in May this year for an earlier hikoi.
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